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Street Division

The weather in October was warmer then normal and helped us finish our projects for the year. The concrete crew has completed work on 41st St and placing curbs on 13th Ave. The asphalt crew has surfaced Airport Rd and Hennessey Pkwy, while the Traffic group has been busy painting lines and started installing the Preempt equipment. The sweepers have been busy cleaning the streets and picking up leaves. Everyone is busy starting to get the equipment ready for winter.
In addition, the Street Division:

· Completed 26 Street Citizen Requests 
· Completed 4 Forestry Citizen Requests

· Pothole filling continues as needed using 1.18 tons of cold patch 
· Used 1,137.50 tons of asphalt
· Used  65 gallons of TAC 
· Used 59.75 yards of concrete
· Hauled 84.44 tons for 1” road stone
Fleet Division
The Fleet Division has been busy this month keeping all the equipment up and in running condition for Public Service as well as inspecting new equipment.
During October the Mechanics:

· Worked on  43 vehicles for Public Service

· Worked on  9 pieces of equipment for Public Service 

· Worked on  1 vehicles for Police 

Sewer Division

During the month of October, the Sewer Division completed monthly flushing. They rebuilt a storm sewer at Willowood Dr and 41st St P, and installed French drain at 3rd Ave and 31st St. They were also busy clearing the storm drains of leaves and worked on the root treatment in the sewer lines within the city. They televised Saddlebrook Rd and the downtown sewer lines for the Engineering Department.
In addition, the Sewer Division:

· Completed 14 Citizen Requests

· Locates done daily

· Used 19.50 yards of concrete

Solid Waste Division 

Curbside Collection Amounts:

1. Garbage 

453.81 tons

2. Recycling 

156.45 tons

The Solid Waste Division picked up an additional 4199 extra $1.50 tagged bags of garbage and issued 129 citizen violation tags. We have been busy grinding and screening of compost to keep up with the drop off amounts.  We have opened the Compost facility on Sundays for the month so residents can drop off all the leaves that have been falling all month.
Drop off Center:

The drop off center collected 6.05 tons of recycling.  

Also during October:
· Handled 62 citizen requests

· Recycled 3.22 tons of cardboard

· Recycled 3.93 tons of metal
· Special Trash Collections – 69
· Special Brush collections – 2
· Cars at Recycling center – 1650
· Cars at the Compost area – 2083
